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SOUTH MIDDLETON SCHOOL DISTRICT
4 Forge Road, Boiling Springs, PA 17007

SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
November 19, 2007

CALL TO ORDER
The South Middleton Board of Directors met in Regular Session on November 19, 2007, in the Board Room of the Iron Forge Educational Center.  The President called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.

ROLL CALL

The Secretary called the roll with all members present except as designated:

School Directors
Mr. Michael Berk




Mrs. Elizabeth Knouse 

Mr. Derek Clepper




Ms. Pamela Martin

Mr. Joseph Fay, Jr.




Mr. Paul Slifko, III

Mrs. Eleanor Hartman




Mr. Robert Winters

Mr. Mark Juliana

Administrative Staff

Dr. Patricia Sanker, Superintendent
Dr. Sandra Tippett, Assistant Superintendent - Absent

Barbara Alitto, Special Education Supervisor
Janet Adams, Principal - Absent

David Bitner, Assistant Principal

Dean Clepper, Principal

Mark Correll, Assistant Principal

Scott Govern, Athletic Director

Joseph Mancuso, III, Principal
Frederick Withum, III, Principal

Student Representatives to the Board

Jayson Schaufert

Jeremy Wallace

Visitors
See attachment to the minutes.

Board Secretary (Non Member)

Jeffrey Ammerman

Solicitor
Philip H. Spare - Absent

INTRODUCTIONS AND RECOGNITION


Independent Auditor’s Report
Mrs. Lisa Myers, Partner, Boyer & Ritter Certified Public Accountants, provided the Board with a report on the 2006-07 Financial Audit.  She indicated that the District received 
an unqualified opinion with no findings on both the regular audit as well as the Single Audit for Federal Funds.  Mr. Ammerman thanked the District staff for their efforts in ensuring that financial rules were followed.

Recognition of (Retiring( School Directors

Dr. Sanker and Mr. Slifko acknowledged outgoing directors, Derek Clepper and Eleanor Hartman.  Both were provided with a plaque and thanked for the time that they had spent in serving the District.


ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES  
Mr. Berk made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Hartman, that the Board accepts the minutes from the following meeting: 
November 5, 2007
The motion passed unanimously.

5.0 APPROVAL OF FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Mr. Winters made a motion, seconded by Ms. Martin, to approve the following:
October



6.1
The Board approved the bills for October 2007 – payment of bills represented by checks #31054 to #31296 inclusive, in the amount of $1,160,556.29.



6.2
The Board approved the Student Activity Funds – Pursuant to Section 511 of Public School Code, for October 2007 represented by checks #12751 to #12602 inclusive, in the amount of $37,850.60, are enclosed with the financial report.


6.3
That the Board approves requisitions payable from Capital Reserve Fund (PSDLAF) for October 2007, represented by check #22109 in the amount of $8,610.



6.4
The Board approved requisitions payable from the Construction Fund (PLGIT) for October 2007, represented by checks #11146 to #11152 inclusive, in the amount of $443,421.35.



The motion passed unanimously.
CITIZENS PARTICIPATION- None
REPORTS OF THE SUPERINTENDENT AND BUSINESS MANAGER
Dr. Sanker spoke about Parent/Teacher Conferences, Career Day, and the Veteran's Day breakfast.

Mr. Ammerman indicated that the face value period for real estate taxes has just ended and interim real estate tax bills for new construction would be sent out very shortly.
NEW BUSINESS



Agenda



Mr. Clepper made a motion, seconded by Mr. Winters, that the Board approves the agenda of November 19, 2007, with all corrections as indicated. The motion passed unanimously.



Financial Report



Mr. Fay made a motion, seconded by Mr. Winters, that the Board accepts the results of the Audit Report from Boyer and Ritter, Certified Public Accountants, for the 2006-2007 school year.  The motion passed unanimously.




Ms. Martin made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Hartman, as follows:



Tax Increase Limit Resolution

WHEREAS, the Board of School Directors of the South Middleton School District has determined that there will be no increase in the rate of any tax for the support of its public schools for the 2008-2009 fiscal year by more than the Index established by the Department of Education (Department) for the district;

WHEREAS, the Index for the District is 5.2% for the 2008-2009 fiscal year;

WHEREAS, the Board of Directors of the South Middleton School District does hereby certify that the District will comply with the procedures as forth in Section 687 of the Public School Code as it relates to the annual budget for the adoption of its proposed and final budgets;

WHEREAS, the Board of School Directors certifies that increasing any tax at a rate less than or equal to the established index will be sufficient to balance its final budget;

WHEREAS, the Board of School Directors certifies that the District will submit information on a proposed increase in the rate of a tax levied for the support of the public schools to the Department on a uniform form prepared by the Department no later than five (5) days after the adoption of this resolution;

WHEREAS, the Board of School Directors certifies that a copy of this resolution adopted pursuant to Section 311 of the Taxpayer Relief Act of Special Session No. 1 of 2006 will be sent to the Department no later than five (5) days after the adoption of this resolution;

WHEREAS, the Board of School Directors recognizes that the District shall not be eligible to seek referendum exceptions under Section 333 (f) of the Taxpayer Relief Act; and,

WHEREAS, the Board of School Directors recognizes that the Department shall compare the proposed percentage increase in the rate of the tax with the index; within ten (10) days of the receipt of the information as required, the Department shall inform the District whether the proposed tax rate increase is less than or equal to the index.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Board of School Directors of the South Middleton School District, as follows:

The Board of School Directors adopts this RESOLUTION on the 19th day of November, 2007 indicating that it will not raise the rate of any tax for the support of its public schools for the 2008-2009 fiscal year by more than the 5.2% index for the District established by the Department of Education.

DULY ADOPTED by the Board of School Directors of this School District, this 19th day of November, 2007.




The motion passed unanimously.




HACC Resolution




Mr. Berk made a motion, seconded by Ms. Martin, that the Board approves the sponsorship resolution between South Middleton School District and Harrisburg Area Community College (see attached resolution) and requests that the changes set forth in the resolution be incorporated into a new written agreement.  The motion passed 7-2, with Mrs. Knouse and Mr. Winters opposed.



Course Planning Guide




Mr. Berk made a motion, seconded by Ms. Martin, that the Board approves the following planned courses:



Art Department

Music Department
Technology Ed.




Jewelry & Metals

Grade 4 Music

Engineering & Design






Senior High Band
Engineering Graphics









Metal I









Metal II









Metal III









Wood I









Wood II









Wood III



The motion passed unanimously.



Personnel




Ms. Martin made a motion, seconded by Mr. Berk, that the Board approves the following personnel items:


 
PROFESSIONAL STAFF




CHILDREARING LEAVE





The Board approved a request from Kelly Carothers, sixth grade teacher at Yellow Breeches Middle School, for a childrearing leave of absence beginning approximately February 15, 2008 for a period of six weeks, returning approximately April 16, 2008, as per Article III, Section D, of the Articles of Agreement between the SMSD and the South Middleton Education Association.




VOLUNTEERS 





The Board approved the following volunteer advisors/coaches for the 2007-2008 school year.





Name



Sport/Activity




Laser, Mark


Ski/Snowboard Advisor – YBMS





Eby, Ryan


Wrestling





Snyder, Mark


Wrestling





Lease, Chris


Wrestling





Falk, Emily


Girls’ Basketball





Clark, Josh


Boys’ Basketball





EXTRA DUTY





The Board approved the extra duty positions for the 2007-2008 school year:

	Name
	Position
	Step
	Exp.
	Unts.
	Salary

	Tritt, Alan
	7th Grade Boys’ Basket.
	0
	1
	15
	$1,860

	Reed, Elizabeth
	H.S. Drama Director
	0
	1
	17.5
	$2,223

	Barrick, Kate
	Head Var. Softball Coach
	0
	1
	19
	$2,356





CLASSIFIED




RESIGNATION





The Board accepted the resignation of Robert D. Bailey from the position of substitute custodian, effective November 2, 2007.




VOLUNTARY TRANSFERS




The Board approved the voluntary transfers of the following employees, effective November 27, 2007.




Alice Chamberlain – From part-time kitchen aide (H.S) to full-time special education aide (Newly created position – IFEC) – rate of pay: 7.0 hrs/day @ $9.19/hr.




Kristen Gordon – From full-time special education aide (IFEC) to full-time special education aide (YBMS – replacing Tina Bohn) – rate of pay:  7.0 hrs/day @ $9.18/hr.





Anna Foster – From substitute classroom aide to full-time special education aide (IFEC – replacing Kristen Gordon) – rate of pay: 7.0 hrs/day @ $8.99/hr.

Flo Gutshall - From substitute kitchen aide to part-time kitchen aide at the Boiling Springs High School, effective immediately (replacing Alice Chamberlain).  Rate of pay:  3.75 hrs/day @ $8.99/hr.
All of the items in the personnel motion passed unanimously.

Agreement with ELA Sport
Ms. Martin made a motion, seconded by Mr. Winters, that the Board enter into an agreement with ELA Sport of Litiz, PA, for design and construction management services for the renovation of Ecker Field to include replacement of lights, upgrades of bleachers, and installation of synthetic turf at a base cost not-to-exceed $74,500.  The motion passed unanimously.



REPORTS OF SPECIAL OR ADVISORY COMMITTEES
Education Committee
Mrs. Elizabeth Knouse reported that the Education Committee reviewed the Boiling Springs High School Educational Planning Guide for 2008-2008 at its last meeting.

Facilities  Committee
Mr. Robert Winters reported that the Facilities Committee approved disposing of old equipment and made a recommendation to hire ELA Sport to design stadium improvements at Ecker Field.

Capital Area I.U. #15
Mr. Robert  Winters reported that the I.U. Board will meet to discuss the fact finding report for its ongoing labor negotiations.

Capital Area Tax Bureau
Mr. Robert Winters reported that the CAPTAX Board will be discussing recommendations of the SAS 70 audit at its next meeting.  The Board also would consider changes to the by-laws recommended by the Governance Committee.

Cumberland/Perry Area Vocational Technical School
Mr. Mark Alan Juliana reported that the Vo-Tech School approved its budget at the last meeting.

Legislative Report
Mr. Michael Berk reported that the Costing Out Study was released and that PSBA would be using those results as a centerpiece of its lobbying efforts.

Recreation and Parks Report
Mr. Joseph Fay reported that lights were recommended for the volleyball court at the Park because of the heavy use and good behavior of the students.  He mentioned that an update to the Master Plan for the Park was forthcoming.

South Middleton Township
Mr. Paul Slifko reviewed some of the new developments discussed at recent Township meetings.
CITIZENS PARTICIPATION-None

RECOMMENDATIONS OR QUESTIONS FROM SCHOOL DIRECTORS AND STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES TO THE BOARD

Mrs. Knouse thought the District was getting a good softball coach and thanked her Mom and Mr. Clepper for their service to the Board.


Mr. Juliana said he would miss Mrs. Hartman and Mr. Clepper on the Board.


Ms. Martin thought the softball coach and drama coach were good choices.


Mr. Slifko expressed his thanks for the Veteran’s Day breakfast, Career Day, and the Vo-Tech School Open House.


Mr. Winters thanked Mr. Clepper and Mrs. Hartman for their service to the Board and the community.


Mr. Fay mentioned he chaperoned the Thanksgiving Day parade and the students were well behaved.  He also thanked Mrs. Hartman and Mr. Clepper for their service.


Mr. Berk thanked Mr. Clepper and Mrs. Hartman for serving on the Board.

Mr. Wallace and Mr. Schaufert mentioned events that took place or were upcoming at the High School.


Mr. Clepper thanked his wife and kids for their support of his time on the Board.  He mentioned his long association with the District, first as a student and now as a Board member.  He will miss being a part of the Board.


Mrs. Hartman thanked the community for the opportunity to serve for 8 years.  She felt happy to watch the District and Dr. Sanker grow during this time.  She felt that the District has an excellent administrative team who do an outstanding job.


EXECUTIVE SESSION


The Board went into Executive Session for a personnel matter at 8:25 p.m.  The Board resumed Regular Session at 9:06 p.m.


SUPERINTENDENT SALARY


Ms. Martin made a motion, seconded by Mr. Juliana, to increase Dr. Sanker's salary by 5% to $133,468.65 for the 2007-08 fiscal year.  The motion passed unanimously.


ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Winters made a motion, seconded by Mr. Berk, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 9:09 p.m.




Respectfully submitted,




Jeffrey S. Ammerman




Board Secretary

